 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1Minutes of the College Meeting

College of Arts, Humanities and Social Sciences

January 29, 2013 – Hidatsa Room
Dean Sandstrom called the meeting to order at 3:30 p.m.  
Announcements
· School of Music Gala events are scheduled for March 12 at the Ordway Theatre in Minneapolis and on March 25 at the Festival Concert Hall at NDSU.  All events are free and open to the public.
· The Theatre production of “9 to 5” is scheduled for February 21-24, 2013 in Festival Concert Hall.
· Betsy Birmingham was successful in obtaining a National Endowment for the Humanities Muslim Journeys Bookshelf diversity grant.
· Verena Theile is co-editor of the book Staging the Superstitions of Early Modern Europe, which was recently published by Ashgate Press.
· Charles Okigbo, Professor of Communication, has returned to NDSU following a leave of absence.
AHSS Roadmap - The deans were asked to present brief summaries of their roadmap proposals to the Provost and President at a mini-retreat on January 18.  The AHSS proposal called for the hiring of 9-12 new faculty hires that would provide seven key benefits:

1) support new interdisciplinary programs 


2) enhance the college’s ability to secure external funding


3) attract creative and talented students interested in social entrepreneurship, community 

     
     design, and social transformation


4) provide innovative courses and programs that can serve as complements to other University 
     programs


5) bolster the quality and broaden the scope of graduate programs in the college


6) create engaged alumni


7) enable our college to prepare students with conceptual skills for challenges they will face in     
     the 21st century
Tenure transfer reviews – The Departmental and College PTE Committees were consulted regarding the hiring of a new faculty member with tenure.  NDSU’s policy currently allows only administrators to be hired with tenure.  An exception to policy was requested and approved.

The Provost has charged the deans to develop workload models for their colleges.  A Workload Committee was formed in AHSS (Carol Pearson, Gary Goreham, John Miller, Ineke Justitz, Ann Burnett, and Kent Sandstrom) to review current practices and to consult with peers and colleagues to develop a model for best practices.  A draft model using both a 30-unit and 100% full-time load was distributed and discussed.  The Committee will be meeting regularly during Spring Semester and will take all comments/suggestions into consideration.
The meeting adjourned at 4:20 p.m. to allow faculty to participate in the scheduled faculty march on academic freedom which is scheduled for 4:30.












Respectfully submitted,













Cathy Heiraas, Secretary
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President Bresciani

Provost Rafert
